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The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States has the pleasure of writing to Counselor Ana M. Pastorino in her capacity as Chair of the Working Group on Protection of the Human Rights of Older Persons, in order to refer to the following:

Pursuant to the mandate contained in resolution AG/RES. 2726 (XLII-O/12), “Protecting the Human Rights of Older Persons,” adopted at the second plenary session of the forty-second regular session of the OAS General Assembly on June 4, 2012, the Organization’s Working Group on Protection of the Human Rights of Older Persons shall seek to present a draft inter-American convention on the human rights of older persons agreed upon by consensus among all the member states for adoption by the General Assembly at its forty-third regular session.

As the time for completing this task is short, the Argentine Government would like to hold a first meeting of negotiations on the draft convention on older persons in Buenos Aires, from September 19 to 21, 2012, and to invite all the delegations as well as experts on the subject to attend, in order to make as much progress as possible with the entrusted task over three days of intensive negotiations. The Argentine Government will defray the entire cost of the meeting as well as the board and lodging expenses of the delegates and experts.

The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States avails itself of this occasion to convey, Madam Chair, assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration.

Washington, D.C., July 5, 2012

Counselor Ana M. Pastorino,

Chair of the Working Group on Protection

of the Human Rights of Older Persons,
Alternate Representative of Argentina to the OAS
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